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President’s Message - Finding 

Inspiration in Unexpected Places 

 
Students walkout in Juneau, April 4, 2024 

This message finds you a day later than intended because I was sick 
with whatever virus has been going around. Ughhh. When I started 
planning this, I had a different topic in mind to share with you — and 
then yesterday, the students in Juneau, Sitka, and Homer arrived. 
Students in Juneau marched to the capital and made their voices heard 
in the House Finance Committee. Other students walked out elsewhere 
for 40 minutes - representing the 40 votes needed to override Governor 
Dunleavy’s veto of SB 140. Other students across the state 
communicated their concerns and frustrations with the Prioritize My 
Education photos being shared with legislators. 

As I watched the video and photos, my heart swelled with pride and 
ached all at once. These students found various ways to make their 
voices heard independent of adults handing them a script and telling 
them what to do and how to do it. They found their own direction and 
path. I crossed my fingers and hoped that maybe, just maybe, those in 
Juneau would listen to them — unlike us educators who are often 
dismissed as “special interest”. I hoped these students felt empowered, 
heard, and respected. As a government teacher, I often felt that by the 
end of the semester my students were more informed than those in the 
general public. Their awareness and civic engagement gave me hope for 
the future. 



However, my heart also ached that the financial realities have hit our 
students to the point that they felt it necessary to take some action. 
Students across the state are facing school closures, fewer course 
offerings, larger classes, programs being eliminated, and decreased 
funding of activities. I wish these students were preparing for prom, 
graduation, and field day activities rather than fighting for adequate 
funding for the schools they and our communities deserve. 

But mostly, I was inspired by them. If these 14-18 year-olds can 
organize and raise their collective voices to be heard, so can we. Yes, we 
shouldn’t have to fight for funding, job security, and retirement with 
dignity — but our students shouldn’t have to champion for their basic 
rights, either. I wouldn’t be surprised if these students and others will 
find ways to inspire us again and make their voices heard moving 
forward. 

Should students in our District desire to walk out or engage in political 
action, please remember the following: Stay neutral. Don’t engage in 
political activity using District email. Don’t engage in political activity 
on school grounds. As a citizen you may engage in political activity 
outside of the contract day — weekend sign waving, evening rallies, 
phone banking, etc. 

But let those students inspire us when our motivation is waning. We 
find ourselves in between education bills right now and this is a great 
time for us to breathe and celebrate our students and all they have 
accomplished this school year. 

If they can do it, so can we. 

 
Prioritize My Education  

 

 



PACE Committee Meets Monday, 

April 8th 

 

The joint FEA and ESSA Political Action Committee will be meeting 
Monday, April 8th to interview the candidates who have declared for 
Borough Mayor. Dinner and discussion begin at 5:00 pm. Interviews 
begin at 5:30 pm and conclude at 7:00 pm. 

Anyone who is interested in supporting pro-public education candidates 
is welcome to participate.  

 

#FbxEdFest - April 24th 



 

Gear Up For #FbxEdFest by wearing Red every Wednesday. 

Join us for family-friendly fun as we gather as a community to support 
public education. Parents, business owners, and community members 
are standing shoulder-to-shoulder with us so our community can get 
the schools we deserve. 

April 24th from 5:00-6:30 pm at Golden Heart Plaza 

Listen to community members speak about the importance of education 
for our community. Enjoy music from Eielson music students while 
engaging with various community groups: 

• Great Alaska Schools 

• Golden Heart Strong 

• Coalition for Education Equity 

• Pension reforms 

• Fairbanks Children’s Museum 

•  



Legislative Updates 

 
L: Sen. Click Bishop proudly receives art from a UPark kindergarten student. | R: Rep. Will Stapp 

is glad to display in his office art from Tanana Middle School students. 

After the legislators failed to override Governor Dunleavy’s veto of SB 
140 by a single vote, NEA-Alaska Board members met with legislators 
across the state to find common ground and discussed ways to move 
forward with education funding. A special THANK YOU to 
Senators Bishop and Kawasaki and Representatives Stapp, 
Carrick, and Dibert for their “Yes” vote to override the veto. 
Their vote gives me confidence that we will adequately fund education 
with an increase to the BSA. HR 392 is an education bill being discussed 
and contains many provisions similar to HR 140. Stay tuned. 

 
L: Rep. Ashley Carrick holding art from a West Valley art student | R: Rep. Maxine Dibert 

receiving art created by two Ben Eielson students.  



I enjoyed sharing artwork from students across our school district with 
our interior Senators and Representatives. All were happy to receive 
these gifts. I hope they help those in Juneau connect with “home” and 
the constituents they represent - both now and their future voters. 

If you are ready to turn your anger into action, please take 
this short survey and let us know what actions you are ready 
to take. Your input will guide our next steps. 

 

NEA-Alaska Supports Coalition for 

Education Equity 

 

The NEA-Alaska Board of Directors approved an initial investment of 
$100,000 to support a lawsuit against the State of Alaska for their 
failure to maintain a system of public schools. This contribution is being 
made to the Coalition for Education Equity (CEE), who has 
spearheaded similar efforts in the past. 

While we are still in the early stages, and no suit has been filed, this 
represents a major commitment by our association to compel the State 
of Alaska to uphold it’s constitutional obligation. CEE is actively seeking 
additional partners to join in this effort and will be reaching out to 

https://email.axioshq.neaalaska.org/c/eJyMkDuO3DAQRE8jZhT6J34CBROsrmG0yOaOMANpLTGwfXpDBpxvUEAFhYeHqrOQSiNnM0ZEuIPO6ta3Y_-x1TmjkFUVXzA3L2rVryZ4txxDTmB5cs_ZIHGIurYpFUraCqpqZGJBbJMWt80EJMBEgAwQxshNFBKUqDUkKIOA_tqO6_lz3E31rddLx-P8dO_52fvXNfBjoGWgZd36-P490LJ8PB7l9rzJ7jg_dd_-6H_xEiCgFvYEEbwwNJ-gBZ-j5QaMpJHdOVfdrXcbv6zbeR37IPBC2o-zP6-u5z-Dy_Z6Iy2sk5TKPlo1Lxya1ylW32QtgQslCZO77NzsuueYJaw1qBeq5KWB-NRK8Stzy5yMmND17z3c5-XjUVctr78BAAD__2cFf30


school districts, Alaska Native Corporations, and other school employee 
organizations for additional funding. 

Stay Informed with President Tom Klaameyer’s #AKLeg 
Update. 

If you are not receiving NEA Alaska President Tom Klaameyer’s 
Legislative Updates or my text message Hustles, please let us know so 
you can stay informed by contacting us at fea@alaska.net or 907-456-
4435. 

 

CPR Training - One Spot Left! 

 

Connie Browder, retired teacher and American Heart Association 
trainer, is offering one final CPR certification class on Saturday, April 
27th.  

• The cost for the course is $35.00 which covers the cost of the handbook, 
mask, test, and certification card.  

mailto:fea@alaska.net


• Please register for the course.  

• A maximum of twelve participants will be accepted on a first-come, 
first-served basis.  

• The training filled very quickly last time and we had a waitlist so don’t 
wait. 

•  

https://email.axioshq.neaalaska.org/c/eJyMkL_K3DAQxJ_G6mRWu3v6U7g4wuc65AXCWrv6ztxhX2wVSZ4-OJA-xcAUw2-G0YlRuKGzKaQQ4FJwpmtf9-37qlMJjKbCvobSPIupX4zD5UqKJYOVm3tMKlIjRRCxEjNVjlB1iQQl5NqCunVCQAZChEAAcUzUWCBDTaIxQx0Y5Oe6n48f42YiLzmfMu7Hp3tNj97f50D3AecB52Xt4-vXgPP8cf_y9duFdfvxKdv6W_6trhFikEoeIYFnguYztOhLstKAAkoid0wqm_Vu49u6Hee-DQzPgNt-9MfZ5fhbf9qmF9LicuOq5JOpeabYvNyS-sZLjVQxc7y5047VziseCsdFo3hGRc8N2OdWq1-IWqFsSBhc_797-zR_3HWR-vwTAAD__2yxfgo


Why Your Contract Matters - Give 

Yourself a 1% Raise 

 

Article 112 

403b SUPPLEMENTAL RETIREMENT ACCOUNTS 



The District will match employee's contributions up to 1% of your 
annual salary. If you want to cash out personal or sick leave, you must 
notify the payroll department no later than May 1st. - Article 112 

Compensatory time can be converted to personal leave and then 
contributed to your 403(b) accounts. - Article 523 

A. All teachers may contribute up to the cash out value of their personal 
leave annually at their per diem rate, up to $350. Teachers may 
contribute half days. 

B. Tier III teachers may contribute up to three (3) sick leave days 
annually at their per diem rate, up to $350, according to the following 
guidelines: 

1. Once a Tier III teacher has accumulated 100 hours of sick leave, the 
teacher may request to cash in one (1) day of sick leave to contribute to 
a 403b. 

2. Once a Tier III teacher has accumulated 200 hours of sick leave, the 
teacher may request to cash in two (2) days of sick leave to contribute to 
a 403b. 

3. Once a Tier III teacher has accumulated 300 hours of sick leave, the 
teacher may request to cash in three (3) days of sick leave to contribute 
to a 403b. 

C. Teacher salary contributions 

Teachers may make individual contributions to the 403b supplemental 
retirement accounts governed by the 

IRS limitations that exceed the 1% match provided by the District. 

Annual requests to cash out personal and/or sick leave must be received 
by the payroll department no later than May 1st of each year. 

 

Sick Leave Bank Donations 

Per the Negotiated Agreement, resigning or retiring FEA bargaining 
unit members may contribute up to six (6) unused sick leave days to the 
Sick Leave Bank. 



If you are resigning or retiring this year, I hope you will consider 
donating days to help the colleagues you leave behind. 

The donation form can be found on our website here: FEA Sick Leave 
Bank Donation Form 

 

FEA Scholarship Opportunities 

FEA is offering a few scholarship opportunities. The Martin Luther King 
Scholarship and the Elizabeth Peratrovich Scholarship. The Deadline 
for submissions is Friday, April 12th. 

Three scholarships will be awarded in Honor of Dr. Martin Luther King, 
Jr. in the following amounts: 

• Two - $250 scholarships 

• One - $500 scholarship 

Three scholarships will be awarded in Honor of Elizabeth Peratrovich in 
the following amounts: 

• Two - $250 scholarships 

• One - $500 scholarship 

Scholarship Applications can be found here: 

• Martin Luther King, Jr. Application. 

• Elizabeth Peratrovich Application. 

•  

https://email.axioshq.neaalaska.org/c/eJyMkbGO2zAQRL-G6ijsLpekWKiwkVOVLh8QLMnlWbAj-UQFOOTrAzcHpEv9BgPMmzozCTcadMaI5AJExEHreq779nOtc8kJvSOxcYrZcotiU5TJaqBMzrdSZRpuc0TQkDQDCHEQL5S4Uc6ZgkrFNqwzATEweHLsEcbScgQu1alSRkyGQT7Xvd8-xk1FHtLvMu7H-_CYb-f57MZdDC2Gln7KuRYc-8dvObQ_pehY9l9fxNDiE_maa4vklbxDzhVDohc6DS3Bp5rJJ54EELgV8gkCg6EFI_DkXKAQgQ0ty9vF0PXH96uh67d9k5eW8VnbsB_vsq1_5MtTgIBSnCWIYNlBsxO0YFPU1MAhSXTDMctDP8d-Hmu5P2SrhuHfsV23-qrjmibgVCyo95axkZUUiw0E2ornRnUauh6r9lccE4dcg1imSpYbsJ1aKTY715KblBzhcM7L26VmKffh_K9f_wYAAP__hTCc0A
https://email.axioshq.neaalaska.org/c/eJyMkbGO2zAQRL-G6ijsLpekWKiwkVOVLh8QLMnlWbAj-UQFOOTrAzcHpEv9BgPMmzozCTcadMaI5AJExEHreq779nOtc8kJvSOxcYrZcotiU5TJaqBMzrdSZRpuc0TQkDQDCHEQL5S4Uc6ZgkrFNqwzATEweHLsEcbScgQu1alSRkyGQT7Xvd8-xk1FHtLvMu7H-_CYb-f57MZdDC2Gln7KuRYc-8dvObQ_pehY9l9fxNDiE_maa4vklbxDzhVDohc6DS3Bp5rJJ54EELgV8gkCg6EFI_DkXKAQgQ0ty9vF0PXH96uh67d9k5eW8VnbsB_vsq1_5MtTgIBSnCWIYNlBsxO0YFPU1MAhSXTDMctDP8d-Hmu5P2SrhuHfsV23-qrjmibgVCyo95axkZUUiw0E2ornRnUauh6r9lccE4dcg1imSpYbsJ1aKTY715KblBzhcM7L26VmKffh_K9f_wYAAP__hTCc0A
https://email.axioshq.neaalaska.org/c/eJyMkc2K3DAQhJ_Gvsm0Wm39HHxY2DiE_B1CyDG0pdaMsrPWxFJ2ljx9mEDuORQUVFHwUWkhZMo4yqKd1nCXHiWVXur-vaQlaEJJTCrqkBWxJLUJ6bsLzgYPEubxvMg8-6QB_ByscVtG7dk5n00OLksyY1kQkMAggjYAdnImE4OH6DhZD3Eg4NdS2_nntAvzhdsTT_U4jZfl3Pu1DeZhwHXANR3lRaZTraeLTLE-D7jmcpF7MuCq336r7_a92k-pv3995s8_3Nf0xVN5DLcP6rZ9HHB9KXIbzPqrXQfz2M58lP001uPEe_nN_8CjBas5GoXgQJGBrDxkq4KTkMFoZGfGY0m8S-8yXaXL0eo-EDxp3OvRz63z8ZegyZ7uk2K3mWIyykkSRcZmxbNLKtMWrYnoyc5jk6NIu9d1ILsly4owoaIMpHyOUW3G5GC8oEE99v97qC_rm4e0cXz6EwAA___n6pUN
https://email.axioshq.neaalaska.org/c/eJyMkb2K3EAQhJ9Gykb0dPfOT6DgwBbcBeYCB85Ma6ZHO-yutCfNnX-e3qzBuYOCgioKPiqPjMIFex2ttxYesr3m2uq2fq95jJZRs7BJNhbDotnMyvbhoncxgMZTfx6pWMXoY4yFM0GxJ4g5sqZIToIPfR0RkIEQwRKAGzwVFgiQvGQXIHUM8rNux_ltWFXkKsdFhm1f-ut4bu1-dPTU4dThlPf6ocOybctVh7TdOpxKveoj6XCyt5dvv963m41fv7ySLnl-vrXXuoRgy_yyvz13OH1U_dHR9H7cO_p0nGWv69Jv-yJr_S3_wJMDZyWRQfBgmKCYAMWZ6DUWIIviqd_HLKu2psNdm-7HtnYMF4vrtrfz0WT_S3Domh-T6uYTp0zGa1bD5IqRk8-m8JwcJQzsTv2he9XjUbeR3ZydGMaMhguwCSUlMxOVSEGR0Pbt_x5q4_T5Kc-SLn8CAAD__-AylRY


Scholarship Opportunities 

 

NEA-Alaska is pleased to announce the rollout of a new scholarship 
opportunity available to Alaska high school seniors who are planning to 
pursue careers in public education. 

Basic Information 

• A total of $5,000 has been made available for each NEA-Alaska Region 

• Scholarships will be awarded at levels between $1,000 and $5,000 
depending on the number of applicants, their eligibility, and the 
assessment of their applications by a regional Scholarship Review 
Committee 

• Applications must be submitted online via this Google Form 

• The deadline to submit scholarship applications is Sunday, April 7, 
2024, at 11:59 PM. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to us at 
info@neaalaska.org. 

 

https://email.axioshq.neaalaska.org/c/eJyM0L3u00AQBPCn8TXoor3dva_CBU0KBBIF_4IKre92EyvBDrYlCE-PIkRPP6P5afrIKGzodAwZSsLCEJ32-ZjX5dvcx6o1Uw3Rl2DoOTD4qRB66tqaaYRckruO0KoZN8q5dK3caszYpmIR1KhwcfOIgAyIGCoAxNOkRImmFiBSyxYHBvk1r_v1x2lRkbvsNzmt28Xdx-txPPaB3g94HvBs6_Z9P13uOuD59vkSP5wfty9vn55fnz9Ldet2kWX-Lf_8LUEK0sgjZPBMYL6AJV-zVgMKKJncNprKC_B3ddHD7br0V98kiWKePEkwz2zsp5bES2Tq1rgggdt1m3V_xUvUaL2JV1DwPEHzxRL5acJUtFQOLbnj_149xo8qXbf9Oj_evT26HPonAAD__49JffY
https://email.axioshq.neaalaska.org/c/eJyMkbGu2zwMhZ9G3hRQJC3Lg4f7I3-ADm3XbgEl0bGRxEotAb3t0xe-aPeO5DkEyfPliVF4xk4nN8A4Uo-97zSvbS3bdc2Tk8g-iFgcnFrGmG3s-8GmkHOgQOBT6pZJBo0y9ClniH6GHJmAMkivfeBAfbdOCMhAEBABuD_BOA45QlCJg1d0hkHe11KX76dNRR5S73Iq-617TEtrr2rozeDF4OX58ynr4ySp_jFt2g6FLi-pVfN1zYbODr1BfzhjeTd0_vTlv6_fDPpa9mbofIi1yd4-a61y02PiaC3lx_VZ9qMGg9SV_Sbb-kv-xpE8eCeJLMIAlglmG2D2dhx0nIEcykDdPmXZtDU9vbTpXstmGO4Ot7K35dj68VfV7bh18jNwDAEtMjvLnMBK79COLqfo1Dkvqau6r1o_gIzsY_ZiGTNanoFtmFOykWgeKSgSuq5Nl__fcpR079o_IfwdAAD__95VmmY
https://email.axioshq.neaalaska.org/c/eJyMkbGu2zwMhZ9G3hRQJC3Lg4f7I3-ADm3XbgEl0bGRxEotAb3t0xe-aPeO5DkEyfPliVF4xk4nN8A4Uo-97zSvbS3bdc2Tk8g-iFgcnFrGmG3s-8GmkHOgQOBT6pZJBo0y9ClniH6GHJmAMkivfeBAfbdOCMhAEBABuD_BOA45QlCJg1d0hkHe11KX76dNRR5S73Iq-617TEtrr2rozeDF4OX58ynr4ySp_jFt2g6FLi-pVfN1zYbODr1BfzhjeTd0_vTlv6_fDPpa9mbofIi1yd4-a61y02PiaC3lx_VZ9qMGg9SV_Sbb-kv-xpE8eCeJLMIAlglmG2D2dhx0nIEcykDdPmXZtDU9vbTpXstmGO4Ot7K35dj68VfV7bh18jNwDAEtMjvLnMBK79COLqfo1Dkvqau6r1o_gIzsY_ZiGTNanoFtmFOykWgeKSgSuq5Nl__fcpR079o_IfwdAAD__95VmmY
mailto:info@neaalaska.org
mailto:info@neaalaska.org.


FEA Retirement Celebration 

 

FEA is holding its annual retirement dinner party for members. It will 
take place Friday, May 10th at Pike’s. 

Retirees will be invited to attend as guests of honor and will receive a 
complementary dinner. 

All other colleagues and family members are invited to attend. 

Colleagues are encouraged to share a few words on behalf of our 
retirees. 

Please donate items for our auction - individual, business and school 
donations are all welcome. 

Please contact Kristen Dullen (kristen.dullen@k12northstar.org) with 
donations or questions. 

 

ESP of the Year Nominations 

mailto:kristen.dullen@k12northstar.org


 

Are you working with an outstanding ESP? Please nominate them for 
NEA Alaska’s ESP of the yar award. The NEA-Alaska ESP of the Year is 
awarded to a non-certificated member of NEA-Alaska on an annual 
basis. This award is designed to recognize the outstanding contributions 
that individual members make to their schools, communities, and local 
associations. Nominations must be received by May 1, 2024. 

 

https://email.axioshq.neaalaska.org/c/eJyMkUFr4zwQhn-NfZMZjcaydPAhhM-08F3Kwl7LSBrHrhMrsdWm7a9fUtj7nl944H2e1BMyjVhLrzvw3rTY2lrSXOa8vs6p1xzIOmaFnRZFGJIKbdup6FJyxhmwMdZTz6gdB0IU0AatMTGSoHcterDBtPXcIyCBAYcIQG0D3ncpgBMOnRXUFQF_znmfbs0qzGfeF27ydqrP_VTKda_MocKhwiHluDennE9naWK-VDiMebvsj6XCQSoc9HB4vr78_yvev27g3k7Tejis_ulI90__ot1xXC7fy3H4UF-31-vzk3p_n6L7_XavcPiY5f7A1Xk78Tp_818P0YLVHI1C6ECRgVE5GK3ynfgRjEbuTL31iVcpRZqrFNn2vFYEi8Y1b2XaC28_h3ZZ0wNpR6DgHCok0oooguJWo_I6xaBFa8ux3mWbZf8p4cmGZFkRJlQ0Aik3xqiCMaM3TtCgrks__HdIgeNSl39q9ycAAP__WaeY8g


Gratitude and Thank You 

 

Thank you to Senators Bishop and Kawasaki, and Representative 
Dibert, Stapp and Carrick for their YES votes in support of SB 140 and 
education funding; 

Thank you to our Ben Eielson staff for making the finals days for 
students engaging and positive as they themselves charter uncertainty 
and navigate challenges themselves. 

Thank you to everyone supporting our military students and staff as 
we celebrate month of the Military Child and Purple Up in April. 

 

Upcoming Events & Important 

Dates 



 

• Saturday, April 6th at 10:00 am at FEA Offices 

SPED educator meeting in person and virtually 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81623553710 

• Monday, April 8th at 5:00 pm at FEA Offices 

PACE Committee interviews Borough Mayoral candidates - all are 
welcome 

• Tuesday, April 9th at 5:00 pm at FEA Offices 

FEA Building Rep. meeting  

• Tuesday, April 16th and Wednesday, April 17th 

FEA early-enrollment and building visit 

• Tuesday, April 23rd at 5:00 pm at FEA Offices 

FEA Board of Director’s Meeting  

• Wednesday, April 24th at 5:00 pm at Golden Heart Plaza 

#FbxEdFest  

• Saturday, April 27th at 9:00 am at FEA Offices 

CPR Training 

https://email.axioshq.neaalaska.org/c/eJyMkL1u3TAMRp_G2mSQFPU3eMhQv0ZBiVKue127tRw0yNMXWQp0y_7hwzlHFybhTqYtGJFcgIhomm73dh7fN11qyegdiY0pFss9is1Rkm2BCjnfq0oyj0WDD5oVPYJXqb5jKBJLbipRs4tmWwiIgcGTY48w114icFXXGhXEPDHI-3aOx-_5aCK7jKfM5_Vq9uVx37_G5F4mWida3waEP63MH-f5c34bE60_JloTBnLeu4hgzutVju1D_jkECCjVWYIIlh10m6AHm2PLHRySRGeuRfb2Po_72upzl0Mnhv9BRjv08441J-BcLTTvLWMnKzlWGwhar547aTKjXVsbn3PMHIoGsUxKljuwTb1WW5zr2aVGjtDcy_rtRYvUp7m_1PxvAAAA__9sPoBs


• Friday, May 10th at Pike’s 

FEA Retirement Celebration at Pike’s 

 

FEAdback Classified Ads 

 

All ads are run for two FEAdbacks, unless notified to remove. To view 
previously posted ads, visit our website: fairbankseducators.org and 
check the previous electronic editions. 

Classified ads are included on a "space available" basis. IMPORTANT 
included classified ad in your subject line. 

 

Fairbanks Education Association 

Value Statement 

The diverse voices of our members are the strength of the Fairbanks 
Education Association. We are the teachers, the counselors, the 
librarians, the therapists, and the psychologists that prepare students 
to succeed and contribute to a changing society. 

https://email.axioshq.neaalaska.org/c/eJyMkc2K3DoQRp9G3smUSqW_hRcDff0al3JJ1S3ssRPbDUOePswmkF32Hx-cc-pEyKQ4tMklhz5Ccm5otd_92P_vdZKluOCRbcppsaSJbUmcbYu4oA8qlfPwmgI31RZiEA-8OAKRUsgHLoFyijT0CQEJCAJ6Cg5G0SUBSfWt4eJcMQT81Y_r9XPcG_PG18rjcT6HbXrd94_L-A-Ds8FZuZ8L7-vV6lv4Ps5rfF8ujlu_bvvJOz_bKMenwfk-WVaDs2xdVuPnt_EPLUq0aBR0OYMD3xRRGxaDsVfjH0QkrmSGYDA24x-JqtZAEeJwnE_e-y_-IydCdCzeIiSw5EFtBo22pFYUvENOfjgn3trXeN1nl3XjvRqCvwmvttfvO6olAxWx0EKw5BQtlyQ2IjSVQIo1D1c7e7u-565QXGpkS1jRkgLZrCJ28V6Lzw09uuGe5v8-6sKyDvc_xfwdAAD__1XYm6c
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Recognizing that a teacher’s working environment is a student’s 
learning environment, the Fairbanks Education Association is 
tirelessly dedicated to attracting and retaining the best quality 
teachers by strongly advocating for its members, improving salary, 
benefits, retirement with dignity, and increasing funding for quality 
public education for all students. We support our members by offering 
life-long learning opportunities for growth through mentorship and 
meaningful professional development. 

We empower our members to make professional decisions that 
positively impact our classrooms, community, and daily lives of our 
students. 

 

FEA Board Members 

FEA Officers: 

President - Danette Peterson 

Vice President - Patrick Frymark 

Recording Secretary - Paula Addis 

Membership Secretary - Pepper McFarland 

Treasurer - Melodee Sonnenberg 

Immediate Past President: Sandi Ryan 

NEA-Alaska Directors: Coby Haas, Kristen Dullen, Jessica Iglesias 

FEA Board of Directors by Region: 

East Region: Robyn Capp, Wendy Demers, Robin Feinman, Kelly 
Scanlon 

West Region: Garrett Armstrong, Natasha Carlson, Dave Devaughn 

NEST Region: Sarah Dimmick, Shelby Hooper, Mariko Kinikin, Ed 
Paxson 

Ft. Wainwright: Laverne Haakanson, Julie Lougee 

Advisory: 



Retired Member Representative: Leslie Conner 

NEA-Alaska UniServ Directors: Michael Wenstrup and Grier Hopkins 

 

In solidarity, 

Danette L. Peterson 

President 

Fairbanks Education Association 

 

Feedback 

Anonymously tell us what you thought of this edition. Your responses 

will help us create better content for you! 

Was this edition useful? 

 

Unsubscribe 

 

 

Like this email style and format? 
It's called Smart Brevity®. Hundreds of orgs use it — in a tool 

called Axios HQ— to drive productivity with clearer workplace 

communications. 

 

This email was sent by NEA Alaska via Axios HQ 
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